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Ladies and Gentlemen

It is my honor and pleasure to be here with you today for the opening of this regional consultative meeting on a topic of some importance to the region. Please allow me to thank you all for your efforts to come here to Bangkok, and I do hope you will have a pleasant, as well as instructive, stay here over the next few days.  Indeed we are extremely pleased with the positive responses to our invitation, as we have 58 participants from 36 Member States from across the Asia Pacific Region. I hope that this meeting also serves therefore to strengthen your professional and personal linkages across the region. 
It is most encouraging to see such an active enthusiasm for international cooperation with a view to safeguarding intangible heritage in the region, as indeed many of you will be aware that the Asia Pacific region played a major role in bringing the 2003 international convention into being. Today 25 Member States in the region have ratified the convention and many more are in the process of doing so. The concept of Intangible Heritage as a form of cultural safeguarding finds it genesis in the region, and in that sense the region is in many ways spearheading global practice in this field. For that reason, this meeting on shared heritage is one which UNESCO considers of great importance. If I may remind our participants that the core of the UNESCO mandate, the reason for the organization’s existence, is the promotion of peace through education, science and culture. It is therefore truly alarming when we begin to see cultural heritage and UNESCO used as a form of international rivalry, with cultural assets put forth as a source of conflict rather than cooperation, a phenomenon which has not been unknown to the region, and which the media have dubbed the so called ‘Culture wars’ over the last couple of years. This notion is unacceptable for UNESCO just as our Director General, Mrs Irina Bokova has publically rejected the notion of the so called ‘Clash of Civilizations’.  For when we dig into our own histories and our practices we see that we share so much in the field of heritage, that on some level we are all indeed culturally intermingled, even as we all also have our specificities and uniqueness which together form our wonderful diversity. In that sense our Intangible Cultural Heritage belongs to us all, and if we wish to preserve our diverse forms of cultural heritage it is in all of our interests to do so in a spirit and practice of cooperation. The heritage which is shared across national borders must be a fundamental pillar of peace for us all.
Ladies and Gentlemen,

The 2003 Convention for the safeguarding of Intangible Cultural Heritage has marked a milestone in the field of cultural heritage safeguarding, bringing new questions, ideas and opportunities  for the international community in facing the various pressures of today’s world. We must work together in a spirit or respect and cooperation to ensure that we are able to pass on our cultural treasures, whether they be buildings and artifacts, or songs, rituals, performances and the many other forms of intangible culture heritage. Our children and their children deserve it. 
I would like to therefore repeat how pleased we are to see such an important participation to this meeting, and I truly hope the next two days will give you all more ideas and inspiration for joining efforts across national borders to safeguard the region’s rich and diverse heritage. UNESCO stands ready to assist as much as it can with this effort and my colleagues here today from across the region as well as Headquarters look forward to ever more collaboration with you all. Let this be an opportunity to strengthen bonds of collegiality amongst us all. 

Ladies and Gentlemen, I now declare the meeting open.

Thank you for your attention.

